



Hyde End Lane | Ryeish Green | Reading RG7 1ER 0118 988 3616 | enquiries@oakbank.anthemtrust.uk

Interim Headteacher: Ms E Marshall

6 February 2025

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 11 students,

Year 11 information meeting - change to published arrangements

I am writing to update you about arrangements for the Year 11 information meeting scheduled for this evening at 5pm.

Due to concerns about staff wellbeing and safety, we will now run this meeting as a virtual event. To join the meeting, please use the following link from 5pm:

Click here to join the meeting

We have taken the decision not to hold a face-to-face meeting following yesterday's protest outside the school, during which members of staff were subjected to verbal abuse and aggression by some of those protesting.

In light of this, we feel there is no option but to move the meeting online. This will enable parents and carers to receive important information about the steps we are taking to support students in the run-up to their summer exams, while safeguarding staff from any further potential confrontations.

The content of the meeting, and the level of information we will be sharing with you, remains unchanged from what we had planned for the face-to-face meeting.

Please can I remind parents and carers that any specific concerns about your own child/ren should be raised with the school through the usual channels. You will have an opportunity to discuss your child's progress with their subject teachers at the Parent/Teacher Evening on **20 March.**

Thank you for your support in this matter.

Kind regards,

Ms E Marshall Interim Headteacher

